## ST Andrew and St. Peter. Toller Porcorum

## Vestry Meeting 3<sup>rd</sup> September 2020

Present: Rev. David Baldwin, Keith Miller, Thelma Billen, M and D. Boardman,

D. Wallbridge and P. Leppitt

Prayers were said.

Apologies from J. Stephenson, David Ennals and Jennie Wardle

The Minutes of 2019 were approved and signed

David Ennals was proposed and seconded and elected Church Warden.

David Wallbridge gave a short complaint re this election.

Meeting closed at 7.08pm.

## **Annual Parochial Meeting**

Minutes approved with no matters arising.

Electoral Roll. Keith queried the Village Roll and it was agreed that the new figures to be recorded for this year were 31. The PCC to consist of 6 members plus Chairman and Church Warden. We can co-opt 1 person plus a separate Synod person, if not already on PCC.

The Annual Report was given – Mike Boardman queried as to how we are going to manage next year with no collections although the monthly income was much the same.

Synod Report: As per the form provided by David Wallbridge.

Clergy Report: This had been sent out via email. Help for services has been reduced to David and Jo plus occasional help from retired clergy. Jo Neary to be on Sabbatical leave January to March end, leaving David on his own. Fiona to be ordained in September.

Meeting Closed 7.29pm

## Parochial Church Council Meeting.

David Ennals elected Lay Chairman, Judy Miller Secretary. Proposed by David

Wallbridge seconded by Keith Miller. Minute Secretary David Ennals. It was suggested that the minutes should be recorded digitally but no decision was taken.

The Electoral Roll: Keith to continue. All in favour!

Treasurer: Mike Boardman said he was happy to continue and would attend meetings. Proposed by Judy Miller and seconded by Keith Miller.

Team Council: The Church Warden and David Wallbridge

Sides people: David to draw up a list

Roof repairs. David Wallbridge reported that things were moving along well and that they were waiting for a block of stone for the tower. D.W. will inspect later. The builders have done more than we have paid for but all within budget. We will have to discuss more at the next PCC meeting. The roof is showing signs of wear and must be watched.

Paul Leppitt requested that we have a settled rota for our services and it was agreed that it would be the 1st Sunday at 3.30 and the 3rd at 11a.m.

Meeting closed at 8.15pm.

Judy Miller (Sec).